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From: Rebecca Belanger <RBelanger@countyofessex.ca> 
Sent: Thursday, January 9, 2025 12:11 PM
To: Urvi Prajapati <uprajapati@lakeshore.ca>; Tammie Ryall <tryall@lakeshore.ca>
Cc: Daniel Mercer <dmercer@lakeshore.ca>; John Vanderwerf <johnv.lcs@icloud.com>; Brent
Klundert <brent@bkcornerstone.com>; Tanner, Karl <ktanner@dillon.ca>; Daryan Branch
<DBranch@countyofessex.ca>; Farkas, Amy <afarkas@dillon.ca>
Subject: RE: 37T-02009 - Forest Hill DPS Extension (Cooper Estates Limited)
 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click
links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Good Afternoon Urvi and Tammie,
The letter requesting an extension to draft plan approval pertaining to Forest Hill Subdivision File No.
37-T-02009 has been received. Would you please bring this forward to Council at your earliest
opportunity seeking a resolution of support for an extension to draft plan approval. I note that the
correspondence is seeking an extension for an additional five years as opposed to the typical three
year extension. In Essex County that standard draft plan approval is always a consistent approach of
three years. In this case due to the issues pertaining to sanitary allocations and capacity which will
require implementation and based on the support of the municipality it would be appropriate to
support an extension of five years in this instance. Following proceeding with this matter to Council
please provide the planning report, draft meeting minutes and the resolution to the County and the
extension will be promptly issued.
 
Kind Regards,
Rebecca
 

 

                   

Rebecca Belanger  
Manager, Planning Services
County of Essex
360 Fairview Ave. W. Suite 302|Essex, ON|N8M 1Y6
P: 519-776-6441 ext. 1325
F: 519-776-4455
TTY: 1-877-624-4832
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https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.countyofessex.on.ca%2Fen%2Findex.asp&data=05%7C02%7Ctryall%40lakeshore.ca%7C86f32143f2484103b95008dd30d09fcb%7C503241ecf3094d90bdbbbd7a1f66170d%7C0%7C0%7C638720395235270900%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=EAQ0aJxIDE0fQA0%2FLOG1Dc8B8vROamBy5bFrhp0Guis%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2Fessexcountyon&data=05%7C02%7Ctryall%40lakeshore.ca%7C86f32143f2484103b95008dd30d09fcb%7C503241ecf3094d90bdbbbd7a1f66170d%7C0%7C0%7C638720395235323744%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=VY3tsEwXfa8qL%2BumxpVIFfbZ%2FB6qgX1Z8m2kguqOlXY%3D&reserved=0
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Counterpoint 
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by Dillon 
Consulting 
Limited 


December 11, 2024 


County of Essex 
360 Fairview Ave. W, Suite 302 
Essex, ON 
N8M 1Y6 
 
Attention: Rebecca Belanger, MCIP RPP 
       Manager, Planning Services 
 
Forest Hill Subdivision 
Draft Plan of Subdivision Extension 
37-T-02009 
 
On behalf of our client, Cooper Estates Limited, we are requesting the extension of the 
existing Forest Hill Draft Plan of Subdivision for an additional three (3) years. 


It is our opinion that the extension is required and warranted due to fluctuations in 
market conditions as well as ongoing discussions with the Municipality of Lakeshore 
with regards to sanitary allowances and capacity.  We believe that an extension will 
provide us with the necessary time to address these challenges and complete the 
subdivision in accordance with all regulatory requirements and market expectations. 


We note that the Draft Plan of Subdivision approval will lapse on March 8th, 2025. We 
kindly request that this matter appear before Council prior to this date and ask for 
confirmation of the specific meeting date. 


Should you have any questions or require additional information please do not 
hesitate to contact the undersigned at afarkas@dillon.ca. 


Sincerely, 


DILLON CONSULTING LIMITED 


 
Amy Farkas, MCIP RPP 
Associate 
AMF:xxx 


 


 
Encl. 
 
cc: John Vanderwerf – Cooper Estates Limited 
 Tammie Ryall – Municipality of Lakeshore 
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March 1, 2022       VIA EMAIL ONLY 
 
Dillon Consulting 
Attention:  Mr. Karl Tanner 
3200 Deziel Drive, Suite 608 
Windsor, ON   N8W 5K8 
 
Dear Mr. Tanner: 
 
Re: Notice of Extension of Draft Plan Approval 
 Applicant:  Cooper Estates Limited (formerly Gorvan Enterprises)
 Municipality:  Municipality of Lakeshore 


Location: Part of Lots 2 and 3, Concession 1, East of Belle River (Rochester) 
 File No.:  37-T-02009 (Forest Hill Estates) 
 
 
Please be advised that the County of Essex review of the requested extension of draft plan 
approval for the above noted plan of subdivision is now complete.  As a result of this review, 
pursuant to Section 51(33) of the Planning Act, the County’s approval of this draft plan of 
subdivision is extended for a period of three (3) years, as requested.  The draft approval will 
now lapse on March 8, 2025. 
 
If a further extension is needed, it is the responsibility of the applicant to make such a request, 
which must be made at least sixty (60) days before the approval lapses, because no extension 
can be given after the lapsing date.  The request should include the reasons why an extension is 
needed and a resolution in support of the extension from the Municipality of Lakeshore. 
 
Should you have any further questions with regard to the above, please do not hesitate to 
contact the undersigned. 
 
Yours truly, 


 
REBECCA BELANGER, MCIP, RPP 
Manager, Planning Services 
 
c.c. Municipality of Lakeshore  ERCA   MMAH   GECDSB   
 Roy Simone    Canada Post  WECDSB  MPAC               


John Vanderwerf   CPR 
 





		Re: Notice of Extension of Draft Plan Approval

		Location: Part of Lots 2 and 3, Concession 1, East of Belle River (Rochester)





This e-mail and any attachments may contain personal information or information that is otherwise
confidential. If you are not the intended recipient, any use, disclosure or copying of any part of it is
prohibited.  If this e-mail is received in error, please immediately reply and delete or destroy any copies of
it.

 

From: Farkas, Amy <afarkas@dillon.ca> 
Sent: December 17, 2024 1:22 PM
To: Rebecca Belanger <RBelanger@countyofessex.ca>
Cc: Tammie Ryall <tryall@lakeshore.ca>; Daniel Mercer <dmercer@lakeshore.ca>; Urvi Prajapati
<uprajapati@lakeshore.ca>; John Vanderwerf <johnv.lcs@icloud.com>; Brent Klundert
<brent@bkcornerstone.com>; Tanner, Karl <ktanner@dillon.ca>; Daryan Branch
<DBranch@countyofessex.ca>
Subject: Re: 37T-02009 - Forest Hill DPS Extension (Cooper Estates Limited)
 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

 

 
Hello Rebecca,
 
In discussions with the Municipality it was suggested that we request a DPS extension for five years. 
We have revised the letter accordingly for your consideration. 
 
Thank you and kind regards
Amy

Amy Farkas, MCIP RPP

Associate
Counterpoint Land Development 
by Dillon Consulting Limited
1 Riverside Drive West, 12th floor
Windsor, Ontario, Canada, N9A 5K3 
T: 519.948.5000 ext. 3205
M: 519.991.2942
afarkas@dillon.ca
www.counterpointeng.com
www.dillon.ca
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